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GENERAL MEETING



        

       May 25, 2017
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
William Zagorski Sr. – Sec/Treas

Ann Bryan – SPC E911
Missy Beck – SPC Safety Dept.
Mattie Atkinson – SPC EM

Leroy Moody – Board Member
Stan Upton – Refugio County

Rick Ott – SPC Commissioner Clara Rieder – SPC PHEP
David Vega – Refugio Commissioner
Howard Gillespie – SPC Comm.

Robert Edwards – SPMWD
RJ Thomas – CBCOG


Carmen Ellis – CCMC NShore

Shanna Owens – Ingleside Asst EM
Carey Dietrich – Ingleside

Molly Nichols – CCMC NShore

Roger Bennett – Cheniere Energy
Chris Nelson – RTFC


Danielle Hale – Port of Corpus
Tim James – EMPCo
Brandi Fisher – TXDPS-TDEM
Macy Culpepper - SPC


I. Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:33 p.m. He gave everyone a few minutes to read over the March Executive and General Meeting minutes. Leroy Moody made a motion to approve the minutes and it was 2nd by Mattie Atkinson and the motion carried. 
II. Financial Report: Ski said there is $26,042.56 in the bank. Contributions are still coming in. So far we have had 15 for San Pat County at $8,300, one for Aransas County at $50.00 and four for Refugio County at $300.00 for a total of $8,300.00 for all three counties. We had a couple of major contributions recently from Flint Hills/Koch Companies, Chemours and Voestalpine. Brandon said if you know any of the companies that have not donated yet kindly ask them to make a contribution. 
III.    Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said everything is going good except the communications part, trying to keep the T1 up. They are having trouble with the Ingleside Tower. Other than that everything is ok. Brandon said hurricane season is almost here and he as well as many in this room attended the CBCOG Hurricane Conference in Robstown. RJ Thomas said they will be meeting on June 1st at the COG for the After Action Report (AAR). Brandi Fisher said in 2012 they had an Evacuation Exercise but the last three years it was suspended. Next year the state will be picking it up. They have already done the Valley, they are doing Beaumont this year and next year it will be in this area. The state said we can do the exercise on whatever we want for evacuation. The state will do all the preparations and scenarios, etc. so RJ will not have to do it and he can actually be a player. She hopes all jurisdictions can play and if you have any ideas such as evacuations hubs, pet evacuation plans let her know. RJ said they will include the private sector folks as well. If industry wants to play they can be involved as well. Ski said it would be good for Brandi to include Cheniere and Voestalpine and ExxonMobil will have over 6,500 people working on their new building starting in April so it would be good to include them as well. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present.   
3.   Fire Chiefs – William Cox -  was not present. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said he had nothing to report.   Ski said they had a kickoff meeting here Tuesday night for the Mitigation Action Plan (MAP). Representatives from all the cities showed up with the exception of Taft and Odem. 
5.      Health & Medical – Stefani Steel – was not present. Carmen Ellis said they are seeking accommodations for a larger building. It is snake season and they have had reports of sightings and a few patients with snake bites already. Clare Rieder said they will be doing a chemical exercise next month and it is mosquito season. She will be doing a Stop the Bleed class at the Health Department tomorrow.
6. Public Information & Awareness – Ricardo Ortiz – was not present. Brandon said he spoke with Rick and he is in Delaware at the corporate office this week and he had nothing to report.                                                                          7.       Resource & Funding – Ski said Fred Nardini has retired and his wish was for Rick Ott to take his place as Resource & Funding Chair. Ski asked Rick Ott if he would accept the position and Rick kindly said he will. 

 


  
  
                                


  8.       Training –William Zagorski – said the State TDEM Conference was great last week. Brandon said he went and it was very well done. He was not only proud to be there as a LEPC President but as one of the folks from this area. We had a number of people attending from this area and that speaks volumes for our county and citizens. Rick McLester said his most memorable moment at the TDEM Conference was State Director Nimm Kidds closing remarks. He then quoted Nimm Kidds closing comment. “We need to plan like it’s for real, because it is. We need to train like our lives depend on it, because they do. We need to exercise like everything will go wrong, because it will. And we need to respond like it’s our own family, because one day it might be”. Rick said Nimm did a wonderful job. Ski reminded everyone the HOTZONE Conference Scholarship deadline is fast approaching and the LEPC usually sends two participants every year. Brandon said he has been doing Chlorine Webinars and they are only forty-five minutes long but very informative. It would be good for any responder as we have a lot of chlorine on the roadways too. They will be doing these classes at the Hotzone Conference also. Ski said Chlorine can show up anywhere. Missy Beck said at a few meetings back they were speaking about advertisement. While she was at the TDEM Conference she was speaking to one of the vendors about his Safety Whistle. He was actually stranded one time and could not get his whistle to work. So he came up with a design that would work under any conditions. The pea inside is made out of synthetic and will not freeze. It has three chambers inside to blast up to 120 decibels. It is made of heavy duty plastic. These are being used by the Navy, National Search and Rescue and a lot of Colleges. They come in many colors. She suggested the LEPC purchase some of these whistles and put the LEPC logo on it for handouts. The whistles are $2.75 each with a minimum of a 500 quantity order. There is a onetime logo set up fee of only $25.00. Everyone liked the idea and Brandon asked if there was a motion to approve the purchase of 500 whistles and Ski made a motion and it was 2nd by Rick McLester and the motion carried. Brandon thanked Missy for bringing this information back to us. 


IV. Action Items: Action Items to Appoint Resource and Funding Chair and Sponsor John Metz Hurricane Workshop where discussed in other sections of the meeting. (Subcommittee Reports 7. Resource & Funding and Public Comments).
V. Special Topics:  There were no Special Topics. 
VI.   Next Meeting Schedule:  The next LEPC meeting will be July 20, 2017 at 1:30 pm. 
VII. Public Comments: RJ Thomas said AT & T has won the contract with the state to build the nationwide network for first responders on Broad Class 14. On March 30 they will be having a meeting to discuss the Broadband Solution with AT&T with the Governor to see if he will approve. The state has to come up with a plan. AT&T put in the biggest offer on the current system and it is a preemption and priority to first responders. It will be available for use in January/February. And in July AT&T will have the state plans for the governor to look at to see if he will go with it. RJ said this will not take the place of voice radios. A lot of people will be resistant to come off the radio but we have to keep up with technology. Harris County has been using this system since 2012. College Station and Brazoria County uses it as well. It was recently used at the Super Bowl in Houston. He said Ingleside Fire Department will be having an Open House Saturday beginning at 10:00. Mattie Atkinson said John Metz will be conducting his National Weather Service Hurricane Workshop on June 8th at the Portland Community Center from 8:00 – 12:00. In the past the LEPC has always provided lunch and they will be doing it again this year. If you haven’t registered for the workshop, there is still time. So far around sixty have registered. Danielle Hale said the Port of Corpus has acquired a new fire boat. It is a sixty-five-foot fire vessel that was retired from the Houston Port. They will still have their Firefighting Barge in fleet. The Barge cannot go as fast as the new boat so the boat will be a good tool for the Port. The RTFC will be manning that vessel for them and a Port personnel will captain the boat. On Monday at the new Oxy Terminal will be the arrival of their first crude carrier This carrier is the largest in the country and the event will be at 2:00 and it is a closed event. If any of the local officials would like to attend get with her. Brandi Fisher said they had a US Coast Guard exercise at her office and it was really impressive and they had a lot of folks in attendance.  
VIII.    Adjourn: With no further business Ski made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Rick McLester. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:16 p.m.
William E. Zagorski Sr. - LEPC Secretary/Treasurer 
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